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Autumn 2018 

PRESIDENT’S SAY 

 

Welcome to our quarterly newsletter. 

 

Unfortunately, we started the Summer in drought. We are not much better off 

when it comes to rainfall at this time.  A few inches have been recorded 

giving us at least a green cover. 

 

Thanks to the efforts of Sean and Tony we have maintained the greens. 

 

A special thanks to John Martin for his work repairing the spray cart. 

 

Thanks also to Dave Kinch for his continuing mowing of the greens when 

needed.   

 

In the Club the new beer fountain has been proving popular with a greater 

selection of drinks. 

 

An Easter Raffle will be held of Friday 23rd March at 7pm with Easter eggs 

and Seafood prizes.  Come along and try your luck! 

 

We are still offering Schnitzel meals in the restaurant on Saturday and 

Sunday nights from 5pm for $6 members and $8 non-members.  Conditions 

apply.   

 

Roofing iron has been purchased and we need helping hands to put this in 

place. 
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The AGM is being held on April 11 at 6pm. Please attend if at all 

possible. 

 Nomination forms are available at the bar for Board Positions.  I will be 

vacating the position of President due to other commitments but will be 

available to stand for the Board.  Please consider a suitable person for the 

position of President.   

 

Clubs NSW suggest that the Board should be made up of 20% women, so 

Ladies your input would be appreciated. 

 

Happy Easter and Good Golfing! 

 
John Partridge 

 

 

 

 

HELP US TO KEEP OUR COURSE & CLUB IN TIP TOP SHAPE 

Everyone understands that we are all different. We each have individual interests and therefore 
what you notice or do may not be noticed or done by others. We would like all members to help 
look after the course by always repairing pitch marks on the greens, not just your own, but any 
others you may notice and to always carry a sand bucket and fill in divots. We want all our 
visitors to have a great first impression of our club so they will come back time & time again. 

 

From The Captain 

 

Hi all, 

 

The year stared with our Summer Cup being played in some very dry conditions. 

This event is the best 4 out of 5 Stableford rounds in January and February. Our 

2018 winner was Steve Primmer with a great score of 162 points with joint runners 

up on 155 points Steve Ross and Josh Tracey. 

 

Our District Pennants started in early February with Branxton entering A grade, B 

grade, C Grade and Senior sides. Another successful year with B grade making the 
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final for the fourth year in the last five and going for their third win in a row. They 

successfully defended their title with a comprehensive 3-0 win over Maitland. C 

Grade also made the final after a tense playoff to decide the finalists. They were 

also defending their 2017 but were defeated 2-1 but fought bravely until the final 

holes.  

A Grade, which has some of our very best young golfers on display finished a 

creditable third and our senior team were in every match throughout the season and 

finished fourth. Well done to all to all of the players and a big thankyou to all of 

the captains for their dedication and organisation. 

 

The Branxton Open was held on the 3rd of March with an excellent field of 88 

players with a very healthy group of 16 visitors from far and wide. Courses 

represented from Camden Lakeside and Stonecutters in Sydney to South West 

Rocks in Northern NSW. The winner of the Branxton Open for 2018 was Cameron 

Johanson with an excellent score of 72 off the stick. Our Ted Meyn Memorial 

winner was Mark Makin with 40 points. 

 

Our Corporate Golf Series was again well patronised with 7 teams representing 

seven corporations around Branxton. It is played over 5 weeks with weekly 

winners and overall prizes. The Overall winners were the Pro Shop Boys. Who 

will be enjoying some quality golf at our generous neighbours at the Vintage GC. 

Valley Maintenance (David Kinchs’ team) was a worthy runner-up and they will 

be enjoying an all-inclusive round at Pymble. 

 

Our Singles knockout is starting the first week in April with the final being held in 

August, good luck to all. 

 

Good Golfing 

Murray Johanson 

 

 

A REMINDER TO ALL PLAYERS: PLEASE CHECK YOUR TEE TIMES 

CLOSE TO 

THE DAY/TIME OF PLAYING IN CASE THERE HAVE BEEN ANY 

CHANGES! 
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AND NOW FROM THE LADIES SECTION 

Our 2018 season is well under way with three rounds of Pennants having been 

decided. First round at Cessnock was declared a draw to all due to heavy rain. 

Rounds 2 and 3 our Ladies went down to Cessnock 4/2 and Hunter Valley 3.5/2.5.  

 

Welcome back Jen Salna, nice to see you playing again.  

 

Results 

21/2 Stableford Winner  Carol Miller  38 pts 

                          Runner Up  Kasey Heuston 34 pts c/b 

                           Balls Trish McMillan 34pts  

                                     Caren Caldwell 32pts 

                             NTP Kerrie O'Connell 

28/2 Stableford Winner Ruth McCarthy  30pts 

                          Runner Up Caren Caldwell 29pts 

                                NTP Caren Caldwell 

7/3 Monthly Medal Winner Trish McMillan 71nett 

                             Runner Up Caren Caldwell 75nett 

                             Putting Caren Caldwell 27 

                                           Trish McMillan 28 

                                NTP Ruth McCarthy  

14/3 Pauline Thomas Trophy  Stableford 

                                Winner Trish McMillan 34pts 

                            Runner Up Kasey Heuston 33pts 

                                  Balls Carol Miller 33pts 

                                            Jan Scobie 31pts 

                                    NTP  Carol Miller  

21/3       Washed Out 

 

 

Carol Miller 
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Every Thursday night, come along and join in…..a 
fun night for all. Also, be there for the Thursday 
Badge draw  

   TALKING SOCIAL THINGS 

FRIDAY NIGHT RAFFLES AND BADGE DRAW 
DON’T FORGET, YOU MUST BE IN THE CLUB WHEN YOUR BADGE NUMBER IS 
DRAWN 

LAST FRIDAY OF THE MONTH IS THE SUPER DRAW WITH EXTRA MEAT TRAYS 

 

SCHNITZEL WEEKENDS $6 MEMBERS - $8 NON MEMBERS 
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Schooners $3.50 from 4pm 

Kick off to Half Time every 

Sunday during League Season 
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LETS TALK RULES  LETS TALK RULES  

 The R&A and the USGA have unveiled the new Rules of Golf, to be implemented on 1 

January 2019. 

 

The R&A and the USGA finalised golf’s new Rules this month after an extensive review 

which included a request for feedback from the global golf community on the proposed 

changes. Golfers can now access the official 2019 Rules of Golf by visiting 

https://news.randa.org/    

 

While the majority of proposed Rules remain intact in the final version, several important 
changes to the initial proposals and further clarification of many Rules were 
incorporated. The most significant adjustments made following review of the feedback 
received from golfers around the world include: 

 Dropping procedure: When taking relief (from an abnormal course condition or 
penalty area, for example), golfers will now drop from knee height. This will 
ensure consistency and simplicity in the dropping process while also preserving 
the randomness of the drop. (Key change: the proposed Rules released in 2017 
suggested dropping from any height). 

 Measuring in taking relief: The golfer’s relief area will be measured by using the 
longest club in his/her bag (other than a putter) to measure one club-length or 
two club-lengths, depending on the situation, providing a consistent process for 
golfers to establish his/her relief area. (Key change: the proposed Rules released 
in 2017 suggested a 20-inch or 80-inch standard measurement). 

 Removing the penalty for a double hit:  The penalty stroke for accidentally 
striking the ball more than once in the course of a stroke has been removed. 
Golfers will simply count the one stroke they made to strike the ball.  (Key 
change: the proposed Rules released in 2017 included the existing one-stroke 
penalty). 

 Balls Lost or Out of Bounds: Alternative to Stroke and Distance:  A new Local 
Rule will now be available in January 2019, permitting committees to allow 
golfers the option to drop the ball in the vicinity of where the ball is lost or out of 
bounds (including the nearest fairway area), under a two-stroke penalty. It 
addresses concerns raised at the club level about the negative impact on pace of 
play when a player is required to go back under stroke and distance. The Local 
Rule is not intended for higher levels of play, such as professional or elite level 
competitions. (Key change:  this is a new addition to support pace of play) 

David Rickman, Executive Director – Governance at The R&A, said, “We are pleased to 
be introducing the new Rules of Golf after a collaborative and wide-ranging review 
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process which has embraced the views of golfers, rules experts and administrators 
worldwide. We believe that the new Rules are more in tune with what golfers would like 
and are easier to understand and apply for everyone who enjoys playing this great 
game.” 

“We’re thankful for the golfers, administrators and everyone in the game who took the 
time to provide us with great insight and thoughtful feedback,” said USGA Senior 
Director of Rules & Amateur Status, Thomas Pagel. “We couldn’t be more excited to 
introduce the new Rules ahead of their education and implementation.” 

Major proposals introduced in 2017 that have been incorporated into the modernised 
Rules include: 

 Elimination or reduction of “ball moved” penalties: There will be no penalty for 
accidentally moving a ball on the putting green or in searching for a ball; and a 
player is not responsible for causing a ball to move unless it is “virtually certain” 
that he or she did so. 

 Relaxed putting green rules: There will be no penalty if a ball played from the 
putting green hits an unattended flagstick in the hole; players may putt without 
having the flagstick attended or removed. Players may repair spike marks and 
other damage made by shoes, animal damage and other damage on the putting 
green and there is no penalty for merely touching the line of putt. 

 Relaxed rules for “penalty areas” (currently called “water hazards”): Red and 
yellow-marked penalty areas may cover areas of desert, jungle, lava rock, etc., in 
addition to areas of water; expanded use of red penalty areas where lateral relief 
is allowed; and there will be no penalty for moving loose impediments or touching 
the ground or water in a penalty area. 

 Relaxed bunker rules: There will be no penalty for moving loose impediments in 
a bunker or for generally touching the sand with a hand or club. A limited set of 
restrictions (such as not grounding the club right next to the ball) is kept to 
preserve the challenge of playing from the sand; however, an extra relief option 
is added for an unplayable ball in a bunker, allowing the ball to be played from 
outside the bunker with a two-stroke penalty. 

 Relying on player integrity: A player’s “reasonable judgment” when estimating or 
measuring a spot, point, line, area or distance will be upheld, even if video 
evidence later shows it to be wrong; and elimination of announcement 
procedures when lifting a ball to identify it or to see if it is damaged. 

 Pace-of-play support: Reduced time for searching for a lost ball (from five 
minutes to three); affirmative encouragement of “ready golf” in stroke play; 
recommending that players take no more than 40 seconds to play a stroke and 
other changes intended to help with pace of play. 
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Presented in digital, text-based form today, the new Rules will also now be translated 
into more than 30 languages and readied for final delivery via print and digital formats, 
including searchable Rules of Golf official apps developed by The R&A and the USGA. 

Three important publications, to be distributed in September, will help players as well as 
officials and provide interpretation and guidance in how the Rules are applied:  

 The Player’s Edition of the Rules of Golf: An abridged, user-friendly set of the 
Rules with shorter sentences, commonly used phrases, and diagrams. Written in 
the “second person,” The Player’s Edition is intended to be the primary 
publication for golfers. 

 The Rules of Golf: The full edition of the Rules will be written in the third person 
and include illustrations. It is intended to be a more thorough version of the 
revised Rules. 

 The Official Guide to the Rules of Golf: This “guidebook” replaces the Decisions 
book and will contain information to best support committees and officials. It 
includes interpretations on the Rules, committee procedures (available local 
rules and information on establishing the terms of the competition), and the 
Modified Rules of Golf for Players with Disabilities. It is a comprehensive 
resource document intended as a supplementary publication. 

More than 30 “how-to apply” videos and a summary of the principal changes are now 
available at https://www.rules.golf.  Additional education tools will be released in 
September. 

Players are reminded that the current edition of the Rules of Golf (2016) must be 
applied when playing, posting scores or competing for the remainder of 2018. The 
Rules of Amateur Status and the Rules of Equipment Standards were not part of this 
review process. 
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IMPORTANT INFO 

Bunker Rakes are to be placed 

inside the bunkers 

Place in the middle with the 

handle pointing towards tee 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

D 
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